

## FEH BOCES News and Notes December 18, 2015

"The Mission of the Franklin-Essex-Hamilton Board of Cooperative Educational Services is to provide shared services to its component school districts"

## June Parmeter Selected as Teacher of the Year

On December 17 June Parmeter and six other teachers were honored by the Malone Rotary Club. NFEC, the five schools in the Malone Central System and Holy Family each had a nominee for Malone Rotary, Besser Hanna Memorial Teacher of the Year.

Among the group of seven exceptional educators, June was selected as the overall 2015 Teacher of the Year recipient! This is a fitting recognition of the outstanding work June has done in enhancing the lives of all of her students since starting with the BOCES in 1984. June was joined at the event by her mother, her sister Delma, Mary Jo Dickerson and her husband Pat, Pam Bessette, Lori Davis and Mona Perry.

A lifelong resident of the north country, June graduated from Chateaugay Central School and earned her Bachelors and Masters Degrees from Cortland State. Prior to joining our team at FEH BOCES June worked as an instructional specialist for Clinton County ARC.

A picture of June accepting the award can be found <a href="https://example.com/here">here</a>. The other nominees included Brian Doe at Franklin Academy, Kitty Eldridge at Malone Middle School, Debora Ducharme at Flanders Elementary, Candace McMahon at Davis Elementary, Patricia Fournier at St. Joseph's Elementary, and Sharon LaFlesh at Holy Family. The FEH BOCES is most appreciative of the continuing support that the Malone Rotary provides to our community and in particular to the mission of educators in our organization and throughout the region.

## **Happy Holidays**

This will be the last edition of News and Notes for 2015. I wish to extend my thoughts to each and every one of you for a wonderful holiday and a great start to the new year! 2015 has been a strong year for our agency. I have drawn inspiration on a daily basis from the outstanding work each of you do to support the students, adults and component districts that we serve, and I look forward to an outstanding year ahead in 2016!